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DATES TO REMEMBER 
Wed 21 - Fri 23 Sep 
 Stage 3 Excursion – Canberra 
Fri 23 K-6 Assembly 9:30am 
 LAST DAY OF TERM 3 
 

TERM 4 
Mon 10 Oct Students return 
Mon 17 Oct - Fri 28 Oct  
 K-6Swim Scheme 
 

 

 

Please note:   
 

There is no Staff Development Day at the 
beginning of Term 4, students return on 
Monday 10 October 
 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome to Week 10 and our last newsletter for the term. I 
would like to wish everyone a safe and relaxing holiday. I 
would also like to thank the staff and the school community 
for their hard work this term, which has been one of the 
busiest terms that I can remember with many outstanding 
achievements, especially our wonderful home reading 
program. Congratulations also to our students who have 
demonstrated outstanding commitment to their learning and 
in improving their personal best in all areas, and for wearing 
their uniform with pride. 
 
Congratulations to Ms Bayfield and the whole school 
community on a fantastic school fair last weekend. It was 
impressive to see so many people supporting our local 
businesses and our awesome P&C. I have received lots of 
very positive messages about the quality of our school and 
the sense of pride in our local community. Well done to 
everyone. 
 
We are currently making plans for our Kindergarten 
Transition to School program for students starting in 2017, 
which will commence in Week 2 Term 4. If you have a child 
or know of a child that may be starting at The Entrance 
Public School in 2017 could you please advise the office to 
assist us with planning for the transition program and 
enrolment at the best school on the Central Coast. 
 
Reduce, reuse, recycle: Australians throw away 3.3 million 

tonnes of food every year – up to a quarter of the country's 
food supplies - mainly because we purchase too much. 
Consider planning your meals and only buy what you need. 
Reduce packaging in your child’s lunchbox and use re-
usable containers rather than plastic wrap where possible. It 
also leaves our school grounds much cleaner! 
 
Mobile Maths Games: Channel your child’s interest in 

playing mobile apps into a chance to improve their maths 
skills and recall. The free School A to Z app has a Maths 
Monkey game to help test times tables and the follow-up 
app, Maths Monkey’s Quest ($1.99), challenges kids from Yr 
2  to Yr 8 with addition, subtraction, ratios and percentages. 
Both apps are created by the NSW Department of Education 
and are available for Apple iPhones and iPads, and Android 
phones and tablets. You’ll find links to both here: 
http://bit.ly/oSREYV 
 

Selective schools : Are you already thinking about your 

child’s Year 7 placement in a selective school in 2018? 
Selective high schools are government high schools that 
cater for highly-achieving, academically talented students by 
offering an educationally enriched environment. Application 
for entry to a selective high school in Year 7 in 2018 will be 
online only, from 14 October, 2016. You’ll find more 
information about selective schools and dates for 
examinations here:  http://bit.ly/selectiveHS  
 
Students return to school on Monday 10

th
 October for 

Term 4. 
 

Have a great holiday! 
 

Mark Rudd 
PRINCIPAL 
 

 

Sport Report 
 

Huge congratulations to our six students who represented 
the Tuggerah Lakes Zone Athletics Team at the Sydney 
North Carnival at Homebush last week.  
 

Justine C - 100m, 200m 
Mackenzie M - 100m 

Natalie L - Discuss, Shot Put 
Kodhi A - Shot Put 

Jaz K - 200m 
Nino Z - 100m, 200m and High Jump 

 
All students were outstanding on the day and represented 
our school proudly.  
 
Special congratulations to Nino and Natalie who will now 
represent Sydney North at the State Athletics Carnival in 

Term 4. It is a massive achievement to make it this far and 
we wish them all the best for the day.  
 

 

TEPS Fair 
Our first fair was a huge success, many thanks to all the 
stall holders and community organisations who helped 
make our day so special.  
 
Thank you to the staff and P&C volunteers who helped 
make the day run so smoothly. A great big thank you to 
all the families who attended, without you our day would 
not have been so successful. 
 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Well done to everyone for another successful term. A very 
big thank you to all who have helped out throughout the 
term, whether in classrooms, in the canteen, at P&C 
sausage sizzles, Fathers’ Day Stall, making costumes for the 
Book Week Character Parade, transporting children to 
events and the very successful school fair last weekend. It 
has been a very busy one, thank you for all your efforts and I 
hope everyone enjoys their two week vacation. 
 
Assembly 

Our final assembly for the term will be this Friday 23
rd

 
September, commencing at 9.30am. Parents are most 
welcome to attend. 
 
Win Bin Winners 

The following students were drawn out for the win bin 
awards, Kaitlyn 1B and Stephanie 1A. Congratulations to all 
of our wonderful students.  

http://bit.ly/oSREYV
http://bit.ly/selectiveHS
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University of NSW English Competition 

Congratulations to Teisha-May and Esther who received 
Participation certificates in the University of NSW English 
Competition. Special congratulations to Maddy who received 
a Credit certificate in the English Competition. A great result, 
well done. 
 
Warren Mee 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 
Attendance Award from Property Central 

Our attendance award was presented to Hamish of 4B for 
100% attendance. 
 

Congratulations to our home building award winners: The 
houses you created were fantastic. Thank you to Property 
Central for running this competition.  
 

 

 
 

All students who entered the Greater Bank colouring in 
competition, will receive a voucher for $5 to open an 
account. Winners will be announced on Friday at our 
assembly. 
 

 

Swim School 

Swim school will commence next term. A letter will be sent 
home after the holidays letting students know what they need 
to bring. All payments need to be finalised at the office.  
 

 
 

We are currently making plans for our Kindergarten 
Transition to School program for students starting in 2017, 
which will commence in Week 2, Term 4. If you have a child 
or know of a child that may be starting at The Entrance 
Public School in 2017 could you please advise the office to 
assist us with planning for the transition program and 
enrolment at the best school on the Central Coast. 
 

 
 

ADMINISTRATION NEWS 
DID YOU KNOW? 
 

VIA our school APP you can: 

 Report your child’s absence 

 Update contact details eg mobile phone, address, 
emergency contacts 

 There is a link to our school newsletter 

 See calendar of events 

 Request a meeting with your child’s teacher 
 

VIA our school website  
(www.thentrance-p.schools.nsw.edu.au) you can: 

 Make an online payment – look for the $ sign Make 
Payments.  Brochure with information regarding Parent 
online Payments is attached. 

 
Please contact the office if you require assistance. 

 

Preschool Enrolments for 2017 

If you have a child who will be turning four years old before 
the 31

st
 July, 2017 and you would like to enroll them in our 

preschool for next year, please collect an application form 
from the front office. There are only 40 places available. The 
preschool currently operates two groups; one operating 
every Monday and Tuesday and alternate Wednesdays, the 
other operating Thursdays and Fridays and the alternate 
Wednesdays.  
 

Priority must go to children who live in The Entrance Public 
School area and will be attending kindergarten at The 
Entrance Public School in 2018. Preference must also be 
given to students who have a disability, come from a low 
socio-economic family situation and/or are of Aboriginal or 
Torres Strait Islander descent. A birth certificate is also 
required for proof of age. 
 

The Garawa Pre-school is run by the Department of 
Education and fees have been heavily subsidised to cater for 
the needs of our community. This year the full fee rate per 
day is $15 per day. If the family has a Health Care card or 
are Aboriginal, fee relief is applied and the cost is reduced to 
$7.00 per day. To date fees have not been given to us for 
2017.  

http://www.thentrance-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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K-6 BW NEWS 

At the end of last term Chris Green 
retired from the Education Department 
after a wonderful career. As a result, our 
Human Resources Department 

conducted an eligibility process against the SLSO vacancy 
and matched Mrs Deb Eastment to the position.  We would 
like to congratulate Mrs Eastment on her appointment as the 
permanent SLSO in our Support Class. Deb is a very 
experienced School Learning Support Officer who has 
worked at TEPS for over 10 years. She brings with her a 
wealth of skills and knowledge, and is already well known to 
K6BW students. To ensure a smooth transition for all 
students, Mrs Eastment will take up her new position at the 
start of 2017, but will spend time with us next term learning 
more about our students and routines.  Mrs Sabien 
Stragliotto (Mrs S) will continue as our full time SLSO in 
Term 4. 
Home Reading Awards 

Congratulations to the following hard working students who 
have recently received Home Reading Awards: 
Ryan – 175 nights (Double Surf) 
Cait – 75 nights (Ocean) 
Paul – 50 nights (Surf) 
 
Mary Best, Gemma White & Sabien Stragliotto 
Support Class Team 

 
KINDERGARTEN NEWS 

Holidays are almost here again. We hope everyone 
has a happy and safe holiday. 
 

Upcoming Events 

22
nd

 September- Onward & Upward Reward Day: 
Bikes and Bubbles. 
23

rd
 September- K-2 Sports FUN DAY.   

LAST DAY OF TERM 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have received 
their Home Reading Awards: 
 

Kinder Ainslie-  
75 nights: Lilee  
100 nights: Laila  
175 nights: Sarina, Amarisa 
 

Kinder Quye-  
50 nights: Tianshu  
75 nights: Jiya  
 

Kinder McFarlane-  
200 nights: Kaiden, Ruby 
 

Kinder Andrews-  
150 nights: Michael   
175 nights: Isabella, Michael, Caleb  
200 nights: Michael 
 

A big thumbs up to everyone who received a 

RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY or PERSONAL 
BEST award at our mini assembly. Keep up the 
great work.  

 

Stephanie Ainslie, Nicole Quye, Mardi McFarlane and 
Donna Andrews 

 
STAGE 1 NEWS 

Pokemon Cards 

Could Parents/Caregivers please talk to their 
children about bringing their cards to school? Most 
children have been playing happily with them out in 
the playground but unfortunately, some arguments 
are now flaring up and flowing into the classroom. 

This is taking up teaching time as teachers try to work out 
who owns what. If the cards are too precious to your child, 
please keep them at home. If your child can handle trading 
or the loss of one or two, then keep bringing them to school. 
We thank you for your support in this matter. 
 

Congratulations for the following children who received a 
class award at our Stage 1 Assembly. Our clever home 
readers are included as well.  
 

2C:  

Class awards:  
Eliza – amazing, independent writing. Well done 
Ashley – a positive attitude towards his learning 
 

Value awards:  

Ryan – for being a wonderful Environmental Rep for 2C 
Chloe – for always working independently and being a caring 
classmate 
 

2K:  
Class awards:  

Isla – clever persuasive writing 
Nyaka – clever arguments in writing 
 

Value awards:  
Sunny – trying hard to make good choices 
Sierra – improved work habits 
 

200 nights: Liam and Isla 
 

2W:  

Class awards:  
Tomas – persistence and improvement in writing. Well done 
Ivy – being a wonderful role model and independent worker 
 

Value awards:  
Jack – trying really hard to make good choices 
Eedi – always trying hard to be an independent learner 
 

175 nights: Lisa  
150 nights: Tomas 
125 nights: Kirrilly 
 

2/3M:  
Class award:  
Dakota – for being a responsible, respectful learner 
 

Value awards:  
Ty – for always striving to do his personal best in all areas 
 

1A:  

Class awards:  
Kayza – working well in class- thanks Miss Bucket Filler! 
Azekual – excellent application to his writing 
 

Value awards:  
Stephanie – consistently displaying our school values 
Lily-Rose – regular attendance to school- we love having her 
here as she’s working well 
 

50 nights: Lily-Rose 
100 nights: Stephanie 
125 nights: Avneet 
225 nights: Jaxson 
 

1B:  
Class awards:  
Er Kai – outstanding effort in writing 
Kendall – trying super hard with reading 
 

Value awards:  
Marley Jane – consistently displays our school values 
Billy – for being a sharing, caring, kind and respectful class 
member 
 

200 nights: Marley-Jane 
50 nights: Gary, George 

K-6BW 
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1P:  
Class awards:  
Luka – writing an excellent description of a giant 
Mia A – for being a sharing, caring and kind friend 
 
Value awards:  
Ben – a can do attitude 
Temperance – a wonderful attitude to learning 
 
K/1A:  
Class award: 
Lincoln – trying super hard to finish all his work  
 
Value award:  
Lilee – for being a caring class member 
 
Nearly the end of another busy, action filled, fun term. We 
still have the K-2 Sports Fun Day Friday.  

 
Stage 1 have had a great Term 3 and are looking forward to 
their Spring break. Have a wonderful time with your family. 
Both teachers and students return on Monday 10

th
 October, 

so see you then.  
 
Regards  
Stage 1 Team  

 
STAGE 2 NEWS 

Dear Parents/ Caregivers, 
 
What a busy end to the term we have had! Our 
school disco was awesome, the School Fair was 
awesome, and our excursion to Mangrove 
Mountain was extremely AWESOME. I must 
commend the behaviour of the students as their 
behaviour throughout this busy time was great, 

mature and respectful at all times. We are almost at the end 
of this busy term, so we ask that both you and your child 
remain safe during the school break. 
 
Here at The Entrance Public School, we believe that 
students are just as much responsible for their learning as 
teachers are. We encourage them to take responsibility for 
all words that come out of their mouths and all actions that 
they perform. When students start taking responsibility for 
their actions, to show that they are aware of the choices they 
can make around them and are making these right choices 
as a result. 
 
Being responsible means: 
 

 Following the teacher’s instructions 

 Listening to others 

 Being in charge of your actions 

 Encouraging others to follow rules 

 Telling the truth 

 Admitting to and fixing your mistakes 

 Taking care of your belongings 
 
The function of education is to 
teach one to think intensively 
and to think critically. 
Intelligence plus character - 
that is the goal of true 
education.  
 
Martin Luther King, Jr. 
 
 

Excursion 

Stage 2 had such a great time at Mangrove Mountain. The 
students participated in a series of teambuilding and 
confidence building activities which were aimed to further 
develop their skills and capabilities in this area. They then 
had their confidence put to the test with some high and 
challenging activities which they thoroughly enjoyed. 
Needless to say lunch was enjoyed by all. 
 
Drumming Group 

This term a few Year 4 students were selected to participate 
in a drumming program. This program consisted of learning 
and playing African drums while also building up their 
capacity and skill in communicating, confidence and 
teamwork. At the end of the 9 week program, the drumming 
group performed in front of their peers in Year 4 and their 
parents. The students were magnificent and played in beat 
the whole time. Students received a special certificate to 
acknowledge their hard work and dedication throughout this 
program. 
 
A big thank you must go out to Natasha from Horizons and 
Ms Bayfield for organising this very special initiative. 
 
JunkYard Orchestra 

For the last 2 terms, 3C, 4L and 4B have been practising 
music in the Junkyard Orchestra. They have been learning 
how to read music as well as compose sounds and beats in 
a rhythm that is pleasing on the ears. The students been 
working hard in order to prepare for the outside performance 
at Erina Fair sponsored by Star FM. The performance on 15 
September 2016 was a proud moment for all those who 
participated. Mrs Canobie and Ms Bayfield are to be 
congratulated for all their hard work in getting the students 
ready for this live performance. All of the students, including 
the ones who were able to attend the performance night, are 
to be commended and praised for their hard work, 
commitment and enthusiasm that they have displayed 
throughout this whole process. They have done TEPS 
extremely proud!  
 
Attendance -Tips for Parents  
Student absence fits into the following categories:  
1. Illness/injury  
2. Truancy. Your child is absent from school without your 
knowledge  
3. School Refusal. Your child does not want to attend school, 
even though you have tried. 
4. School Withdrawal. Your child does not attend school with 
your permission, for example, family holidays. 
 
What’s Happening in 3C! 

This term has been a busy term for 3C inside and outside the 
classroom. We have been working on STEM challenges,  
which involves us working in groups to create a team 
environment where we collaborate, plan, design and create. 
The hands on experience has been fun and we get to 
present our finished product in class producing amazing 
results.  
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We have also been incorporating 15 minutes of fitness into 
our daily morning sessions and really enjoy this time. We are 
learning all different skills involved around sport and staying 
fit. Some of the activities are shown below. We were also 
very lucky to have Mr. Littlewood organise for a couple of 
members of the NSW Cricket team to visit TEPS. This was a 
great day.   

        

        

 

 

 
Mrs Canobie 
 
Regards 
Stage 2 Teachers 
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STAGE 3 NEWS 

We are off to Canberra!!!! 
 

105 students and six teachers left TEPS this 
morning at 6:00 am bound for Canberra. Over the 
next three days students will visit Questacon, The 
National Dinosaur Museum, Parliament House, 
The Electoral Education Centre, Telstra Tower and 
The Australian War Memorial. 

 

We are expected to arrive back at school on Friday at 
6:00pm. Keep an eye on the TEPS Facebook page for 
updates of our three days at Canberra and for information 
regarding our arrival time on Friday night.  
Students not attending Canberra will be catered for back at 
school. 
 

Have a safe and happy holiday. 
 

Russell Stefans 
Assistant Principal- Stage 3  

RUSSELL.STEFANS@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
The LaST News (Learning and Support Teachers)  
HOME READING 

The reading achievements of TEPS students has been 
outstanding. Chloe, A-Litkim, Ty, Erin, Jakub, Chloe, 
Michael, Brodie, Katie, Miller and Gabrielle have received 
book prizes for reading 150 nights whilst Eliza, Marley-Jane, 
Aaliyah, Chloe, Temperance, Michael, Ruby, Kaiden, 
Hannah, Isla, Liam, Kaiden, Ruby and Mia have also 
received books for their 200 nights of reading. 
The next level for book prizes is 250 nights.  
 

Our lucky book prize winners were Czhaay, 
Jaxson and Avneet. There are still lots of fantastic 
books to choose from so keep up the great efforts.  
 

Tell Them From Me Surveys 

Parents are invited to participate in the Tell Them From Me 
surveys. The survey is completed on-line and is run by an 
independent research company, The Learning Bar, which 

specialises in school-based surveys. This survey will help the 
school better understand how to improve student wellbeing 
and engagement. It will help the school identify what works to 
improve student outcomes. We encourage all parents to 
access this survey at https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/7vvhh 
All answers are anonymous.  
 

Alternatively a parent session will be offered in our top 
computer room on Thursday 20

th
 October straight after 

morning assembly for you to complete the survey.  
 

Sue Densmore & Jodie Harris 
LEARNING AND SUPPORT TEACHER 

 
ENVIRONMENT TEAM 

 

Our Environment Team has been very busy in 2016, and we 
have just completed a major project working together with 
the Lions Club of The Entrance. Environment 
Representatives comprising of students from each class, 
from Year 2 to Year 6 have been fortunate to have the 
opportunity to create our own TEPS garden, which is now a 
permanent part of the North Entrance Community Sensory 
Garden. The garden, initially a joint project of Wyong Shire 
Council and Lions Club of The Entrance is located at 
Terilbah Reserve, The Entrance North. The gardens are 
filled with native trees and plants, a viewing platform 
overlooking the beautiful Tuggerah Lakes, pathways, 
bridges, restful seats and all weather shelters. The garden is 
constructed so that it is wheelchair friendly and suitable for 
all people and ages. A special feature of the garden of 
course is the sensory aspect. People who have no sight are 
able to feel, touch and smell the many aromas and textures 
of the Australian bush. 
 
Our amazing and dedicated team have put in hours of work, 
as they collaboratively designed and created this wonderful 
new garden, as well as designing the magnificent sandstone 
plaque that says “School and Community, working together”. 
Please take the time to visit our newly established garden 
with your family. The huge effort that our students put in to 
create this beautiful garden should be appreciated by many.  
A great big congratulations and thank you to our 2016 
Environment Team - Paul, Ryan, Aiden, Lizzy, Kane, Nelson, 
Rhiarna, Dre, Mia, Reeve, Kaitlin, Hannah, Caleb, Ryan, 
Kalia, Amos and J Rezz - you’ve done an outstanding job!!  
 

 

 
 

Thank you for your support, 
Ms Wilson, Ms Bayfield, Mrs Burke. 

 

mailto:RUSSELL.STEFANS@det.nsw.edu.au
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/7vvhh
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CANTEEN NEWS 

To All of our TEPS Families, 
 
Due to Food Standards 3.2.2 we are unable to prepare or 
reheat food from home. 
 
Have a nice break and we will see you all in Term 4. 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

Thurs 22
nd

 Sept  Razaan, Kristie 
Fri 23

rd
    Sandi, Shay         HELP NEEDED 

 
TERM 4 

Mon 10
th

 Oct  Rita, Kristie 
Tues 11

th
   Sammi, Kaylah 

Wed 12
th

   Brooke               HELP NEEDED 

Thurs 13
th
  Razaan, Kristie 

Fri 14
th
    Sandi, Shay         HELP NEEDED 

Mon 17
th

   Rita, Kristie 
Tues 18

th
   Sammi, Kaylah 

Wed 19
th
  Brooke               HELP NEEDED 

 
Cheers, 
Emma Brophy 
4333 5174 
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